
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE APRIL 12TH, 2018 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, April 12th, 2018.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our veterans and current soldiers in harm’s way, and Larry Nielsen, a former NYS Trooper, who had recently passed away.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – absent




Paul Coughlin – present
Also present was acting Attorney for the Town Kyle VanDeWater.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:
Wendy Burton, Hunns Lake Road – suggested that the public get an opportunity to review new laws before they are passed and mentioned that perhaps the Board could make them available before a public hearing.
Johanna Shafer, Decker Road – hoped that the Town Board would reinstate the free dump day passes.
Mike Shafer, Decker Road – read a letter from Greg Bull, who was unable to attend: was angry that after four major winter storms, with many power outages and poles down, with Central Hudson having to call in crews from all over the country, the Town Board did little to help residents.  Suggested that the Town Hall could have been open as a warming station or for people to charge electronics.

Divo Martini, Shelley Hill Road - spoke of Mr. Shafer’s comments: should have stated more factual information.

Judy Marro, Ernest Road – said that the Town Board was doing a great job and was tired of hearing the negativity.
The supervisor responded to some of these comments by saying that me had been to many meetings and conference calls with Central Hudson and DC Emergency 911 office.  The County opened 3 warming centers and no one stayed at them.  Central Hudson also gave out water and dry ice at several locations.  The County has said that towns cannot expect them to get to outlying areas so people have to prepare themselves.  The town has offered emergency preparedness classes here twice and will have another one in August or September.  Councilwoman Weinberger added that we should all check on our neighbors as well.
Carl Merritt, Creamery Road – we get enough warnings through weather reports.  It’s not the Town Board’s responsibility; we must rely on ourselves and look after our neighbors.

Maria DeWald, 127 Willowbrook Road – spoke of the bad winter that has torn up her road, adding that Willowbrook had never been completely paved and is in bad shape.

PUBLIC HEARING

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #2– TOWN OF STANFORD’S SOLAR ENERGY LAW


A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to close the regular meeting and go into the scheduled Public Hearing for the Solar Energy Law.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
Herb Goddard, 165 Willowbrook Road – as a realtor and one who served on the Rhinebeck Planning Board, asked the Board who had prepared this local law. He stated that solar farms can adversely affect property values and was concerned about these values going down.  Also asked about access use, shrubbery and fencing used to hide structures, as well as the maintenance and replacement of shrubbery.  The Code Enforcement Officer must go to school on this as enforcement is important.  A large scale system should be reviewed by the Planning Board.  The supervisor stated that this law allowed only commercial ventures in the RC district.  Don Smith, Building Inspector, said that the RC area went from the gas station to Sonny’s.
Maria DeWald, 127 Willowbrook Road – read the following letter: We are writing to express our concerns regarding any installation of a solar field at 125 Market Street or anywhere in Stanford that would ruin the beautiful rural character of our road, neighborhood and community. It is especially discouraging that the town’s zoning plan would not already have restrictions in place to assure the continuance of our environment and support efforts to put the new town of Stanford Solar Energy Zoning Law into place. 
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We have been here in Stanford for 16 years now having lived previously in a lovely town, whose character was vastly diminished by the replacement of an historic town center with a problematic, shoddy and quite ugly “mall”, along with subsequent other such areas, many of which have remained vacant for decades. They even had a Master Plan in place, but not one well thought out enough to stop that commercial venture. We ask that you do not let that happen or even begin in Stanford.

Please know that we avidly approve of clean energy projects such as solar farms. However, there is absolutely no reason to put one on this road when the Town clearly has many town-owned areas, such as the Town Dump or other areas out of view, where such a farm could be placed without any determent to the environment, our property values, or our privacy. This would benefit the entire Town rather than harming it, perhaps irrevocably. 

We will be at the public hearing and ask that this letter be part of the public record.

Thank you for your efforts in finding a common sense solution that will preserve Stanford’s rural landscape while boosting clean and more efficient energy usage.


Maria DeWald – The Board should encourage a strong Master Plan.  The supervisor spoke briefly of the Town’s 1980 Master Plan, with Councilwoman Eurich adding that the Town is always looking for more volunteers.  
 
Mrs. DeWald then read a letter from Ted Fox:  We are writing to express our support for the proposed Town of Stanford Solar Energy Zoning Law, and urge that it be approved. We are strongly against any large scale solar projects in our beautiful, scenic area and in other inappropriate areas in the town. 
At the same time, we want to make it clear that we are strong advocates of solar energy in general for either personal use or in properly regulated appropriate areas of town. We feel the proposed zoning law is a good common sense way to encourage solar while protecting the beauty, privacy and character of our town, as well as our property values.

We would like this letter to be part of Thursday's public hearing, and we urge the Board to vote in favor of this law.  Sincerely yours, Ted Fox and Ann Derry, 49 Willow Brook Rd. (Town of Stanford)


The supervisor then read a letter from Tim Clark:  First, thank you so much for you and the other elected members’ hard work.  We know your job is very important and we appreciate all your effort.   We are writing to support the proposed solar rules that have obviously been carefully researched and drafted.  We are very much in favor of green energy but we believe solar installations shouldn’t destroy the natural beauty of our community.  No one should be in favor of installations that decrease the value of their neighbor’s property.

We strongly encourage the Board to pass the proposed rule.

We are happy to have this email read into the record.  Thank you.  Tim Clark, 19 Willow Brook Rd.


The supervisor read a letter from resident Ross Garnick:  We are writing to express our support for the proposed Town of Stanford Solar Energy Zoning Law, and urge that it be approved. We are strongly against any large scale solar projects in our beautiful, scenic area and in other inappropriate areas in the town. 
At the same time, we want to make it clear that we are strong advocates of solar energy in general for either personal use or in properly regulated appropriate areas of town. We feel the proposed zoning law is a good common sense way to encourage solar while protecting the beauty, privacy and character of our town, as well as our property values.
We would like this letter to be part of Thursday's public hearing, and we urge the Board to vote in favor of this law.  Sincerely, Ross Garnick & Laura Viscusi, 52 Market Lane, Clinton Corners, NY 12514


The supervisor then read a letter from David Goodman, Prospect Hill Road:  
We support the Town of Stanford Solar Energy Zoning Law

I am writing to express my support for the proposed Town of Stanford Solar Energy Zoning Law and urge that it be approved. I recently finished building a house on 106 Prospect Hill Road and moved in this past September, 2017. I am thrilled with this beautiful scenic area; and when I purchased the property in 2016 I was informed that the area adjacent to our property was agriculturally zoned (it is presently a sheep farm).I am against any large scale solar projects in this bucolic area and in other inappropriate areas in the town.  

I happen to be a strong advocate of solar energy for personal use or in properly regulated appropriate areas of town. I feel that the proposed zoning law will encourage solar energy while protecting the beauty, privacy and character of our town and will also protect property values.

I am a semi-retired physician who moved to Stanford because of its beauty, scenic views and gentle way of life. It has been a treasured escape from my hospital life in Manhattan. I would have been at the public hearing on Thursday if I could have arranged coverage for my practice.

Please allow this letter to be part of Thursday's public hearing. I urge the Board to vote in favor of this law.

Sincerely Yours, H. David Goodman M.D., 106 Prospect Hill Road, Clinton Corners, N.Y. 12514


Patricia Beard Braga, 109 Willowbrook Road – read the following letter:  We are writing to protest the installation of a solar field on the 125 Market Street property. 

We are all fortunate to be part of a community that cares about its rural, small town heritage, and makes every possible effort to preserve those elements. 

The time has come to stand up for what matters: solar energy, yes—but not in full view of a rural landscape with a long heritage of care. 

A solar field could, and should, be erected on town-owned land, such as landfill, the commercial center of town (but out of view) or in another location deemed appropriate by the town board. Further, rather than an individual benefiting financially from “renting” land to a solar company, if the solar field were to be 
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erected on town-owned property, the town would receive the payments, assisting in maintenance and other projects—a positive effect on the town budget.
It is also important to recognize that a solar field in the midst of our lovely valley will have negative effects on the value of our properties, and in turn, on the taxes the township receives. 

We will attend the town meeting this Thursday evening, April 12, and look forward to seeing you.

Thank you for your efforts on behalf of the town, and in working to find a solution to this serious problem.   Sincerely,  Patricia Beard Braga and David Braga.


The supervisor read a letter from Ken Cowin - Mr. Norton - I heard about the upcoming town vote while on vacation- we are currently out of the country. I am the owner of the property on 107 and 117 Prospect Hill Road. 

I am a supporter of solar power in general, but I don't think it is appropriate for an individual property owner to benefit from or to consent to the construction of a commercial venture on their land without the approval of the community AND an investigation of the financial stability of the commercial operator. 

Should the town itself have suitable land such that the entire community would benefit from the sale of electricity derived from solar energy, I would be far more inclined to be supportive. I support the town's new zoning proposal to regulate such construction. 

What are the property tax implications of a commercial venture on what I assume is residentially or agriculturally zoned property? Has this been discussed with the landowner? Generally commercial tax rates are higher than other rates. At a minimum, should there be (unfortunately) support for the specific project at 125 Market Lane, the tax assessor should be involved promptly to avoid additional stress and potential misunderstandings down the road. 

To be taxed at residential or Ag rates and receive income from a massive non-agricultural commercial venture is economic theft from the community and wholly inappropriate. Respectfully, Ken Cowin

Johanna Shafer, Decker Road – stated that many seem to be in favor of this, and agreed with Mr. Goddard that enforcement is very important.  Deer can eat the screening so regular review of the property should be done.  Added that this was a great law and was in favor of it.


Michele Inzeo, Shelley Hill Road – many eloquent comments, but in the Northeast it may not be a wise venture for some homeowners.  Suggested that the Town look at mining areas or the Landfill that aren’t visible that could even reduce some of our electric bills.
Patricia Braga – asked if a commercial entity on Town owned land would pay the Town?

The supervisor responded that a company could pay rent at the Landfill and perhaps give residents a 20% discount on their bills.  The technology is changing very fast.


Wendy Burton, Hunns Lake Road – appreciated the time and work that went this “terrific” local law.  Asked a question about “roof mounted off-site” paragraph, with the supervisor responding that only 110% of the homeowners’ electric usage was allowed, the rest would go into the “grid.”


A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to close the Public Hearing on this proposed local law.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
PUBLIC HEARING – PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3 – AN ADDITIONAL THREE (3) MONTH MORATORIUM ON SOLAR ENERGY FARM AND SOLAR PANELS
A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to open the second scheduled Public Hearing on an additional three month moratorium on Solar Energy farms and panels.  The supervisor explained that while the Solar Energy Law was being worked on, the Board had placed three 6-month moratoriums on these structures.  If the Board approves the proposed local law on solar energy, this moratorium ceases to exist.

Maria DeWald – asked that if a person signed a contract of intent for a solar farm, they cannot move forward with this moratorium in effect?  The supervisor replied that yes, a building permit cannot be issued.

Councilwomen Weinberger and Eurich each replied that this was like an insurance policy, and that Mr. Norton did most of the work on this law.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to close this public hearing on the proposed 3-month moratorium, and go back into the regular meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
LIAISON REPORTS:


Councilman Coughlin did not have any reports from the Fire Company or the CAC.


Councilwoman Eurich said that the ZBA had an application for an 11.4’ variance for a garage on Route 82.


Councilwoman Weinberger reported from the Rec. Commission that the DC Board of Health would be holding a drowning prevention class for all Rec. employees.
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Supervisor Norton said that he had been out with the Highway Dept. during the recent snowstorms and that Ludlow Woods Road was beautiful but had 8’ of snow, and added that all older Highway vehicles have been replaced.  The Highway Dept. would be attending to dead trees and would start blacktopping soon.
MOTION TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA: Motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the agenda.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. ACCEPT RESIGNATIONS FROM THE MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept Mark Burdick’s resignation from the master Plan Committee with regret and wish him well with his future endeavors.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept Duffy Layton’s resignation from the master Plan Committee with regret and wish him well with his future endeavors.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
2. MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE: The supervisor read the following resolution:
RESOLUTION #4A OF 2018
DRAFT MASTER PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE DISSOLUTION


WHEREAS the Stanford Town Board by motion made June 13, 2013 unanimously created a committee to review the public comments received at the public hearing, informational hearing comments and written comments including emails regarding the draft Master Plan which was accepted unanimously by the Stanford Town Board, and


WHEREAS the Stanford Town Board by motion made June 13, 2013 unanimously agreed that the Committee be composed of one member of the Zoning Board, Planning Board, CAC, Master Plan Committee, Town Board, Recreation Commission, Business Association, mine owner, Fire Company, Far and Ag Committee and Historical Society, and

WHEREAS the Town Board as lead agency is ultimately responsible for approving and adopting the revise master plan, and


WHEREAS the committee’s task was to review the comments from the public hearing, informational meetings and all other written and email comments and to recommend to the Town Board any amendments or changes to the draft master plan as a result of a review of the comments, and


WHEREAS the Draft Master Plan Review Committee forwarded its recommendations to the Town Board on March 8, 2018,


BE IT RESOLVED THAT THE Draft Master Plan Review Committee’s task is completed and the Committee is hereby resolved with the gratitude of the Stanford Town Board and the residents of the Town of Stanford.


AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board will review the findings of the Committee and decide the next appropriate course of action.


Motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
3. SOLAR LAW: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to have the proposed Solar Energy Law sent to the County Planning Dept. for their review and comments, with possible adoption at the May Town Board meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
4. SOLAR MORATORIUM: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to adopt the following resolution for the adoption of Local Law #1, as follows:

RESOLUTION #4B of 2018
TO ADOPT LOCAL LAW #1 OF 2018
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A THREE (3) MONTH ADDITIONAL MORATORIUM ON

SOLAR ENERGY FARMS AND SOLAR ENERGY PANELS

IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford [the “Town”], has adopted Zoning as a comprehensive codification to address orderly development in the Town of Stanford, which is codified in Town Code, Zoning, Section 164, and 


WHEREAS, the Town has been presented with applications by individuals and/or businesses who seek to place Solar Energy Panels in “solar farms” or other arrays for the collection of solar energy, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has been presented with concerns from residents and others regarding the aesthetics, development, placement, and other issues surrounding solar energy farms and panels, and such concerns are not addressed in the current subdivision and land use or planning regulations of the Town Code, and


WHEREAS, the Town realizes the need for orderly development of land, consistent with its Master Plan, and to consider development for the current and future times, which must be balanced with the other concerns of the residents and people in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford seeks, through its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land, Land Use Regulations and its Master Plan, to preserve the essential character of the Town, balancing such interests with those of its residents, and 


WHEREAS, the Town seeks to revise its Zoning Code, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations to update it consistent with the needs and concerns of the Town and its residents, and 


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has received inquiries into the placement of solar energy farms and panels which will entail the creation, establishment, placement, construction of such projects and structures, and it is reasonably expected that the Town will receive additional inquiries and applications, and


WHEREAS, the Town believes that the current Zoning, Subdivision of Land and Land Use Regulations do not adequately reflect the Town’s needs, goals, or concerns as to such orderly development, and 


WHEREAS, the Zoning Code of the Town has been read and interpreted that if there is no specific provision for the stated or permitted use as defined therein for a certain activity or use, it is prohibited, and all codes must protect the health, safety and welfare of the community, and to assure the orderly development of land for residential and commercial purposes in the Town, and


WHEREAS, the Town passed Local Law #2 of 2016, which was filed with the Secretary of State on October 11, 2016, which imposed a six (6) month Moratorium on solar energy farms and solar energy panels in the Town; and


WHEREAS, the Town passed Local Law #1 of 2017, which was filed with the Secretary of State on April 24, 2017, which imposed a second six (6) month Moratorium on solar energy farms and solar energy panels in the Town, which is due to expire on October 22, 2017, and


WHEREAS, the Town passed Local Law #3 of 2017, which was filed with the Secretary of State on October 19, 2017, which imposed a third six (6) month Moratorium on solar energy farms and solar energy panels in the Town, which is due to expire on April 19, 2018, and

WHEREAS, the Town believes it to be in the best interests of all involved to make a careful study and consideration of the matter, and in doing so it needs a Moratorium for an additional period of three (3) Months, which the Town believes is the shortest period needed to complete such legislation, and


WHEREAS, this Moratorium is not meant to be prohibitive or exclusionary in nature, and during the Moratorium, applications shall be accepted and considered by the Town Board, the Zoning Board of Appeals, the Planning Board, and the Building Inspector. This Moratorium is enacted to balance the aforementioned interests and rights, and done in the narrowest possible way so as to preserve and protect such interests and rights, pending final determination by the Town Board. To avoid any extreme hardships, a variance or waiver of this Moratorium is provided for in this Local Law. The Town Board, has during the period of this Moratorium, accepted, reviewed and decided such waiver requests, and will continue to do so if requested. In accepting an application during the period of this moratorium, however, no action shall be taken other than as permitted herein.


WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford referred this proposed Local Law (Number 3P of 2018) to the Dutchess County Department of Planning pursuant to N.Y. General Municipal Law Section 239-m, and the Dutchess County Department of Planning was informed 
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that the Town Board has its final draft of the local law for solar energy farms and solar energy panels which will be reviewed by the public at the Town Board meeting on April 12, 2018, and

the Town anticipates needing time to revise the law to reflect the input from the residents of the Town of Stanford, and 


WHEREAS, the adoption of a moratorium is a Type II action under the New York State Environmental Quality Review Act [SEQRA], and as such, no EAF, review or negative declaration is required or completed; 


NOW, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford that it hereby adopts Local Law Number 3 for 2018 for an additional three (3) Month moratorium on Solar Energy Farms and Solar Energy Panels, effective upon the date of filing of this local law with the Secretary of State.

That on April 12, 2018, a motion was made by Supervisor Joseph Norton and seconded by Councilwoman Mary Weinberger for the passage of the above referred Resolution by the Town Board of the Town of Stanford. A Roll Call vote was held, as follows:
Town Board Member 
Mark D’Agostino
voted:
ABSENT


Town Board Member Paul Coughlin

voted:
YES

Town Board Member 
Linda Eurich

voted:
YES

Town Board Member Mary Weinberger 
voted:
YES

Supervisor Joseph Norton 


voted:
YES

The Resolution was passed by the affirmative vote of the Town Board and thereby adopted.

Certified this 12th day of April, 2018,
Stanfordville, NY

5. GRANGE PROCLAMATION: Councilwoman Mary Weinberger read the following resolution for the Stanford Grange:
RESOLUTION #4C OF 2018

PROCLAMATION – APRIL 2018 AS GRANGE MONTH IN THE TOWN OF STANFORD

WHEREAS, the Grange, founded on December 4, 1867, is celebrating its sesquicentennial anniversary; and
WHEREAS, the Grange has played a major role in the development of rural America over the course of three centuries, and the outcomes of Grange advocacy are felt by nearly every American today, from the protections afforded consumers that grew out of the Granger Laws to the establishment of Rural Free Delivery of mail and expansion of electricity to rural areas, the creation of the cooperative extension service and land grant colleges to the widening access to broadband internet service; and
WHEREAS, the Grange continues today to be an active force in thousands of communities across the country by providing leadership, motivation, and education to bring together rural and urban families and offer them opportunities for personal growth and individual expression, emphasizing civic responsibility and the involvement of people in the legislative process, and promoting service to the local community and volunteerism to improve the quality of life and economic well-being of its members and friends; and
WHEREAS, our local Stanford Grange #808 has been active in our community since its organization in Bangall on January 23, 1896, thus celebrating its 122nd Anniversary in January 2018; and
WHEREAS, Stanford Grange #808 has a history of accomplishment and service in its 122 years of existence including the organization of the Stanford Fire Company in 1931, the organization of Stanford Junior Grange #414 in 1938 (the first organization for the children of the Town of Stanford), sponsoring the 1st Annual Stanford Community Day in 1959, and spearheading the building of the Stanford Free Library in 1964; and
WHEREAS, Stanford Grange #808 continues to fill needs in our community and holds community events of interest for Town Residents including Meet the Candidates Nights for local, regional, and state candidates for public office and for Board of Education Candidates for the Pine Plains Central School District, School District Budget Meetings, a Defensive Driving Course, fundraising Penny Socials for charitable causes, co-sponsoring Creative Crossroads Art Shows, cooperatively working with many Town Organizations and school groups on community projects and events, and continues to sponsor the Annual Stanford Community Day with 2018 as the 60th consecutive year; and

WHEREAS, at the 151st Annual National Grange Convention in November 2017 in Spokane, Washington, Stanford Grange #808 was recognized and honored as a “Distinguished Grange” by National Grange President Betsy Huber; and
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WHEREAS, Stanford Grange #808 is the only Grange in New York State to receive this prestigious award for eight consecutive years;
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford proudly proclaims April 2018 as Grange Month, and in celebration of this, the community is invited to the Grange Month & Distinguished Grange Open House on Tuesday, April 24th, 2018, at 6:30 p.m. at the Stanford Grange Hall.

Proclaimed this 12th day of April 2018 on the motion made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Paul Coughlin.

Roll Call Vote as follows: Supervisor Joseph M. Norton – Yes; Councilwoman Mary Weinberger – Yes; Councilwoman Linda Eurich – Yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino - Absent; Councilman Paul Coughlin – Yes.   Resolution #4C of 2018 adopted and certified this 12th day of April 2018.

6. PLANNING BOARD TERM LENGTHS: The supervisor said that the Planning Board term lengths have to reflect what General Municipal Law §271 states: that a term on a board is equal to the number of members on that board.  As the Planning Board membership was changed from seven to five in 2016, the term length of Planning Board members is to be five years, on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
7. CHLORINE BIDS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to award the bid for the Recreation’s seasonal chlorine use to Jones Chemical Inc. /JCI in the amount of 90¢ per gallon (3000-3599 gals) / 80¢ per gallon (3600 +), and as a back-up, to Surpass Chemical Co. in the amount of $.892.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
8. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion to postpone the approval of the February and March Minutes was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.
9. EXECUTIVE SESSION: At 8:40 PM, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to go into an Executive Session regarding a personnel matter.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

The Board exited their Executive Session at 9:15 PM and entered back into the regular meeting on the motion of Joseph Norton, second by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, for the Recreation Commission to proceed on their course of action, with Mary Weinberg overseeing it.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to extend the timeline to secure bids for engineering services for the Planning Board and the Town Board.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to change the May Town Board meeting date from Thursday, May 10th to Monday, May 14th, 2018.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent; Paul Coughlin – yes.

With no other business, a motion to adjourn was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger at 9:25 PM.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
_________________________________

Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

